

CONGRESS OF THE UNITED STATES

March 16, 2003

Ms. Elizabeth B. Rex, Ed D. The Children First Foundation, Inc. P.O. Box 326 Eastchester, New York 10709

Dear Friends:

Sincere

Christopher

congress

It gives me great pleasure to congratulate The Children First Foundation for its fine work as it holds the 2003 Charity Concert for Adoption.

Connecticut's Safe Haven Law can only function effectively with the assistance of organizations that make adoptions a reality. The Children First Foundation plays an important role by ensuring the safety of abandoned infants, and placing them with loving, supportive families.

I am concerned about the extraordinary number of pregnancies among our young people and support a variety of education programs, including those promoting abstinence, especially for younger teenagers. While I support reproductive freedom and family planning assistance, I also commend the work of The Children of Hope Safe Haven Program for providing this valuable emergency service to vulnerable infants.

Please accept by heartfelt best wishes for continued success.

Congressman Christopher Shays Fourth District Connecticut

Offices:

10 Middle Street, 11th Floor Bridgeport, CT 06604-4223

Government Center 888 Washington Boulevard Stamford, CT 06901--2927

1126 Longworth Building Washington, DC 20515-0704

Telephones:

Bridgeport: (203) 579-5870 Norwalk: (203) 866-6469 Stamford: (203) 357-8277 Washington, DC: (202) 225-5541

E-mail:

rep.shays@mail.house.gov

Internet:

www.house.gov/shays